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  January/February 2018
   from Mike and Nancy Grove 

 And when all the people saw it, they fell on their faces: and they said, The LORD, he is the God; 
the LORD, he is the God.  I Kings 18:39 

 
 IQ EOiMah¶V da\ iW WRRN fiUe fURP heaYeQ....  WhaW iV iW WhaW ZiOO geW SeRSOe¶V aWWeQWiRQ WRda\ WR heOS WheP Vee 

that The LORD is The Only God.  WhaW iV haSSeQiQg iQ \RXU Oife WhaW \RX caQ SRiQW WR aQd Va\, ³The LORD 
iV The GRd, He iV gRRd, aOO Whe WiPe!´  Since our last letter we have had many opportunities to see the 
goodness of God..... 

   The first week of the new year was spent enjoying four days at family camp.  About 80 people from the 
diffeUeQW IBC¶V RQ Whe SRXWh IVOaQd MRiQed WRgeWheU fRU a WiPe Rf 
preaching, singing, fun, food, and fellowship. 

 The 
schools are 
closed for the 
summer holiday 
from before 
Christmas until 
the first week of 
February.  With 
no Bibles in 
Schools for 
several weeks we focused more on church family 

activities.  We had our Family fun nights, weekly teen nights on Fridays, a men and boys overnight outing 
to Lake Heron.  You can look up the Arrowsmith Station at Lake Heron New Zealand to see the 
beautiful scenery we enjoyed.  We spent the night in the Woolshed, a very baVic aQd ³fUagUaQW´ VeWWiQg.  Two 
PeQ fURP Whe chXUch heOSed Pe cRRN bacRQ, eggV, aQd ³Te[aV WRaVW´ fRU bUeaNfaVW.  We eQMR\ed Na\aNiQg 
and swimming in the lake, fishing for land-locked Salmon and trout (three were caught), and biking.  
 Besides our regular services and Bible studies, we were able to attend a Bible Conference in Wellington, 
sponsored by the Bible Baptist Church of Wellington.  It was a wonderful, refreshing time of good 
SUeachiQg aQd feOORZVhiS.  The WhePe ZaV ³FRU SXch A TiPe AV ThiV.´  Eleven different men preached over 
2 ½ days.  (Pictures on Facebook) 

  Please be in prayer as we continue to work with the folks we are discipling.  We also will begin Bibles in 
Schools again on February 12, as well as our BLAST club.  We will be having a VaOeQWiQe¶V Da\ BaQTXeW RQ 
the 14th for our entire church family.  A Pastor from the North Island will be our special speaker.  Also be in 
SUa\eU fRU Whe LadieV¶ ReWUeaW NaQc\ ZiOO be hRVWiQg Whe 8th ± 10th of March.  We will also be teaching an 
English Grammar class for the students of the New Zealand Bible Baptist Training Program ± it just 
happens to be the same week as the Retreat.  Needless to say, things will not slow down for some time.  But 
we can see God working as we see visitors attending the services, people growing spiritually, and the seed 
of the Gospel being planted.   

  We ZiOO be PaNiQg a WhUee PRQWh WUiS bacN WR Whe U.S. fRU SWeSheQ¶V gUadXaWiRQ Whe fiUVW ZeeN Rf Ma\ 
thru the end of July.  If you have not contacted me about visiting your church, please understand I do not 
have many openings left.  I have scheduled those who have contacted me, but I may be able to fit others in 
if you let me know.   

  Thank you for your prayers and support!  LRRN fRU GRd¶V bOeVViQgV ± they are plentiful! 
 
 Serving together with you,           

     Mike and Nancy Grove     
                 Victory Baptist Church of Ashburton  
   

Finished picnic tables! – 
All done with hand tools! 


